

November 30, 2023

Jose Luis Cruz Rivera, PhD President Northern Arizona University S. San Francisco St. Flagstaff, AZ 86011

Dear Dr. Rivera:

I am writing to inform you that the Commission on Accreditation (CoA) during its October 25-28, 2023 meeting conducted a review of the doctoral PsyD program in Clinical psychology at Northern Arizona University. The review included consideration of the report of the verification site visit team that visited the program August 28, 2023 and the program's response to the verification site visit report.

There were no recusals from the discussion and vote on this program.

I am pleased to inform you that no additional information pertaining to the verification site visit is needed at this time. As noted in the August 11, 2022 letter awarding contingent accreditation, the program's next self-study will be due May 1, 2025.

In closing, on behalf of the Commission on Accreditation, I would like to express genuine appreciation for your personal commitment, and the corresponding support of your administration, to develop and maintain the best possible quality of graduate training in psychology. If our office may be of service at any time on administrative matters of accreditation, please call upon us.

Sincerely,

Jacqueline Remondet Wall, Ph.D.

Jegeeline Remonder Wall

Director, Office of Program Consultation and Accreditation

cc: Karen Pugliesi, PhD, Provost

Ramona Mellott, Dean, College of Education

Marie-Christine Goodworth, PhD, Chair, Department of Clinical Psychology & Director

of Clinical Training